THE LAPWORTH CHARITY

Buying a Warwickshire County Council Bus Pass for your Young Person for the Academic Year 2023/24?

Now that Warwickshire County Council no longer funds transport to and from school/college for students aged 16-19, the Trustees of the Lapworth Charity will once again be providing grants to cover up to 50% of the cost of the County Council Bus pass, the cost of which is currently £780 for the year.  To be eligible, applicants have to live in the ancient parish of Lapworth and are required to enclose a receipt/copy of the Bus Pass as proof of payment.  Transport ‘grants’ are paid from a limited fund and are not guaranteed to be paid each year.  Applicants will be required to sign a statement that neither the applicant nor their partner is subject to ‘High Income Tax Benefit Charge’, noting that this is payable when taxable household income exceeds £50,000 pa. 

For more information see:

https://www.gov.uk/child-benefit-tax-charge.
Applications are also invited on behalf of students under 16 years old and will be considered on merit.
For further information or to make an application, please contact:
Mrs Helen Wollerton, Secretary/Administrator to the Lapworth Charity, The Braids, Rising Lane, Lapworth, B94 6JE (email: lapworthcharity@gmail.com ). 

